ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
12th December, 2000

Meeting commenced:
1.35 p.m.
"
ended:
5.05 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Lightup - in the Chair


Councillors A.K. Holt, Johnson, Judge, B.P. Murphy and Payne

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Councillors Lancaster and Smyth

53.
MINUTES

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 20th November, 2000, be noted.

54.
ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY WORKPLAN 2000/2001

The Director of Corporate Services submitted an updated workplan for the Environmental Scrutiny Committee for 2000/2001.  The workplan contained details of forthcoming reports to future meetings, together with the reasons for submission of the report and persons requested to attend.


Members expressed concern with regard to the continuing problem of submission of late reports to the Committee Services Officer, which was causing agendas to be sent out late.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the updated Environmental Scrutiny Committee Workplan for 2000/2001 be noted.




(2) THAT the Director of Corporate Services be requested to send a letter to the Directors of Housing Services, Development Services and Environmental Services expressing the Committee’s concern with regard to the submission of reports after the deadlines which had been agreed in the Environmental Scrutiny Workplan for 2000/2001.

55.
OFFICE SUPPORT ACCOMMODATION IMPLEMENTATION

PROGRESS REPORT


The Director of Development Services submitted a report which detailed the progress made to date and the way forward in respect of the Office Support Accommodation Implementation Plan.


Steve Durbar and Eric Wilson (Development Services) outlined the background to the report together with implementation plan objectives and details on implementation and pre-requisites to successful delivery.  It was explained that the reports had been sent to all Directorates for consultation, and due to the short timescale, only two responses had been received, from the Directors of Housing Services and Corporate Services, which contained no additional comments.  Consultation results from other Directorates were awaited.  


Members asked several questions in relation to performance assessment, the core sites, satellite offices and a programme of activities which was detailed in Appendix 1 to the report and (1) expressed their concerns with regard to the misunderstanding in relation to the timing of the submission of the implementation plan which had been previously requested for consideration at this meeting in order to be submitted to the Inspector in December, 2000.  In noting the magnitude of the task at hand, Members (2) emphasised the need for greater detail to be included in the report together with various options which needed to be formulated.  In addition, Members (3) stressed the importance of input from the various Directorates in order to make sure various space standards were achieved and (4) highlighted the need for core staff from Development Services to progress the implementation plan due to the specialised nature of the information contained therein.  


The Development Services representatives commented that the Implementation Plan would be developed on a phased basis, with the details being built up as each stage became clearer.


In addition,  Members requested that options be costed for consultancy  support to assist in implementing this project.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT approval be given to the objectives of the implementation plan which had been worked up from the Best Value Review report previously approved; and that this progress report be accepted as part of the implementation process with a view to this being submitted to the Best Value Inspectorate.




(2) THAT approval be given to the programme and approach to be taken to establish the four core sites and up to nine satellite offices.




(3) THAT Directors be given responsibility for achieving space standards and establishing this as one of their performance targets.




(4) THAT the Director of Corporate Services be requested to report on financial initiatives by March, 2001.




(5) THAT key Development Services Officers meet with the Chief Executive’s representative in order to incorporate the views of the Committee into the final implementation plan to be submitted to the Inspectorate as soon as possible.




(6) THAT the appendix contained within the report be redrafted prior to submission to the Inspector.

56.
ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES PART 1 SERVICE PLAN 2001/2002

The Director of Environmental Services submitted a report which contained details of the Part 1 Service Plan for 2001/2002, together with a number of corporate objectives and key service objectives and details of specific services provided by the Environmental Services Directorate in respect of the following:-

· Commercial Services - the main objective of which was to ensure as far as possible, the provision of clean and safe food and to protect the health and safety at work of people in the City and others that it may affect

· Trading Standards - the main objective of which was to protect the public and the business community by maintaining a fair, safe and equitable trading environment

· Consumer Advice - the main purpose of which was to provide advice and assistance to the community on civil law relating to consumer protection matters

· Pollution Control - the main purpose of which was to protect and promote health and the environment by preventing and controlling pollution in conjunction with the strategic role of the Development Services Directorate 

· Public Health - the main purpose of which was to control pest and vermin and, in conjunction with Housing Services Directorate, to protect standards of private sector housing

· Bereavement Services - the main purpose of which was to provide burial and cremation facilities in appropriate settings in a dignified and correct manner, to meet the needs of the community; including the maintenance and upkeep of lawn type cemeteries and cemetery chapels, incorporating both hard and soft landscape.  

· Strategic and Business Development Unit - the main purpose of which was to provide guidance on internal and external issues affecting performance and practice in the Directorate, as well as developing operational and educational programmes for environmental issues, and attracting income relating to service provision.  The unit had recently been made responsible for the strategic development and management of parks and open spaces

· Refuse Collection and Street Cleansing - the main purpose of which was to provide refuse collection and street cleansing service to enable the City to maintain a clean environment

· Vehicle Management Services - the main purpose of which was to procure, manage and maintain a high quality fleet of vehicles for the Council

· Outdoor Services - the main purpose of which was to manage and maintain the City Council’s green spaces through the provision of a comprehensive Grounds Maintenance  Landscaping Service

In addition, details were given with regard to Directorate wide equality objectives, area approach, organisation of the Directorate and service development.

Members asked a number of questions in respect of the above services and requested a report on the current position with regard to the cleaning of gullies and drains including a projection of where the service may progress together with statistical information.

Councillor Lancaster reported that negotiations with Trade Unions were progressing positively with regard to the various proposals for refuse collection and that mini road sweepers would be in operation early in the New Year.  Members indicated the need for continual assessment of the condition of Salford streets and the need to update performance indicators in terms of ongoing cost of street cleansing.  

Councillor Lightup commented that with regard to the issue of outcomes, environmental improvements to the City needed to be clearly measurable.  

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT an update report on the cleaning of drains and gullies in Salford be submitted to the meeting of the Committee to be held on 19th February, 2001.



(2) THAT the Part 1 Service Plan for 2001/2002 be approved.



(3) THAT future reports seek to contain details of more outcome measures of environmental improvements  within the City.

57.
ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE PLAN 2001/2002

The Director of Environmental Services submitted a report detailing the draft Best Value Performance Plan for 2001/2002.  Dave Tinker (Environmental Services) and Councillors Lancaster and Smyth (Lead and Deputy Lead Member for the Environmental Services Function, respectively) introduced the report which detailed the main achievements of the Environmental Services Directorate in 2000/2001.  Members noted that the “Green Budget” had been introduced but not fully implemented.


In addition, Members considered a list of future pledges for 2001/2002, which the Environmental Services Directorate would endeavour to achieve.  


Members gave general comments on a number of the criteria detailed in the report, and specifically expressed the need for further objective criteria, statistics and performance indicator details to be included in the final Best Value Performance Plan report.  Members also commented on the need for a partnership approach for Dog Warden provision in Salford and that there had been no mention of graffiti removal contained in the draft report.


Arising from a Member’s question in relation to the comparative cost of refuse collection in the City, Dave Tinker commented that it could be difficult to use refuse collection cost as a comparative performance indicator and therefore quality of service indicators may be more appropriate. 


Members expressed concern with regard to the late submission of the report commenting that the Directorate was not planning sufficiently ahead in order to meet corporate timetables for submission.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT a report be submitted to the meeting of the Scrutiny Committee to be held on 16th April, 2001, on Cleaner Salford Scrutiny Commission.




(2) THAT further feedback be provided on a Grounds Maintenance Scrutiny Commission and the Recycling Commission.




(3) THAT the report be noted and that the final report should contain further objective criteria, statistics and performance indicator detail.

58.
PERFORMANCE ISSUES RESPONSIVE REPAIRS

The Director of Housing Services submitted a report which had arisen following a request at the meeting of the Committee held on 20th November, 2000 (Minute 47 refers), detailing relevant performance in respect of private and in-house contractors. 


The report compared performance between private contractor, Jackson Lloyd, and the in-house contractor, DLO, relating to responsive repair work and was the only indicator used within the Housing Services Directorate to compare performance.  The accumulative percentages included poorer performances earlier in the year for the DLO whose performance had now significantly improved, with the individual month of October showing 97.54% as against Jackson Lloyd at 96.44%.  The same report under priority V for voids showed performance in Worsley and Little Hulton areas of 73.31% and 68.39%.  These were accumulative percentages with the October position, which also showed 87.23% and 97.67% performance.


Members were pleased to see the improved performance from the in-house  contractor.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT details of sample inspections be included in a future report. 

http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/ESCM/ENVM121200.DOC

